ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
February 28, 2019
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:
Paul Schott, Gateway SD

Mike Whitico, Plum Borough
Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough


Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Patty Logo, North Versailles Twp.

John Palyo, White Oak Borough
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward School District
Amanda Ford, Wilkinsburg Borough
Dayne Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. Greg Erosenko called the meeting to order at 12:35pm.
II. The minutes from February were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Connie Rosenbayger and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from February was presented.  Motion to approve was made by John Palyo and seconded by Amanda Ford.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill List for March was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Patty Logo, seconded by Amanda Ford.  Motion carried.

V. Rose Harr made the committee aware that Susan Werksman is still listed as the contact person in our Taxpayer Bill of Rights.  Dayne Dice will look into making the change.  Mickey suggested changing the contact to a title instead of a name in case there is turnover.
VI. Rose reported that collections from February 2018 through February 2019 are up by $953,062.77.  As discussed last month, taxpayers are filing later in the year than normal.  We are up 10% from last year. Delinquents are down because letters were mailed in February giving people 30 days to respond.  We’re still in that thirty day window.
Black out period begins April 1st in order to keep phone lines open for taxpayers.  Taxpayers will now be able to leave a message for a return call within a couple of days.  Lunch hour is busiest.  Website and email are also options for people with questions. 
Greg Erosenko asked for an update on Act 32.  Rose reported that the effort appears to have died.  There was a big opposition response from both Allegheny and Washington Counties.

VII. The next Board of Delegates meeting is scheduled for April 25, 2019.  Motion by Mickey O’Rourke and seconded by Bill Pfoff to provide lunch.  Amanda will send an email asking for RSVPs.


VIII. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Mickey O’Rourke, and seconded by Paul Schott.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00 pm.
